
Dear Ms Smith,  
 
Thank you for all your correspondence with regards to the hearing for the  licence application for 
Llandybie Rugby Club to be held on 16 November 2021.  
 
I am sorry but I am not able to fill in the notification slip for attendance as it will not allow me to edit 
it.  I do, however,  confirm in this email that I will be attending the meeting as long as it is conducted 
over zoom.  I look forward to receiving the link. 
 
In support of my objection I attach to this email a recording of a disturbance that took place on 29th 
October 2021.  It was recorded in my bedroom at 11.03pm. (aka 23.03 hours)  Please see the 
attached screen shot in evidence of this. I intend to play this recording to the Committee at the 
hearing. What you hear was recorded approximately 10 minutes after the initial onset of the 
disturbance.  The police arrived approximately 5 minutes after this recording and it took another 10 
to 15 minutes for things to properly quieten down.  This disturbance was of people screaming and 
shouting, both men and women, using foul language and, in my observation, of people fighting. 
Those same people were going in and out of the club house.  I did not observe any staff from the 
club coming out to settle what was going on in their car park nor did I observe or hear any staff from 
the club asking that the noise be kept down.  This does not bode well for the future of this 
residential area. 
 
Many thanks for your attention to this, 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Ms Juliette Fane 
 
[NOTE – RECORDING WILL BE PLAYED DURING THE MEETING] 
 


